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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from November 13, 2013

In Attendance:

Ellen Blackman, Eastpointe
Karen Holliday, Eastpointe
Janice Johnson, J.M. Fields Enterprises, Inc.

Kelly Jarman, Lenoir County Schools

Anna Jernigan, Neuse Enterprises 
Elwood McPhail, U Care, Inc.
Gloria McDuffie, Community Member

Melissa Pressley, Goldsboro Housing Authority

Janice Sauls, Goldsboro Salvation Army

Kimetha Stevens, Carolina Residential Services
Jim Walker, Life Incorporated 
Introductions:
Introductions were made.
Approval of Meeting Minutes:
Janice Johnson made a motion seconded by Elwood McPhail to approve the minutes for the October 9, 2013 meeting as presented.
Presentation by Goldsboro Housing Authority:

Melissa Pressley, Associate General Counsel, for the Goldsboro Housing Authority, gave an overview of the Goldsboro Housing Authority’s units and programs. 
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from 11-5-2013
Ellen presented a brief summary completed by Corey Root of the Balance of State for the Steering Committee meeting held on November 5, 2013.  Some of the topics where the CHIN MOU, Coordinated Assessment, Data Usage, AHAR, Public Housing Authorities and NCCEH Membership. (Handout given)
Scorecard Committee Meeting:
Janice Johnson, Down East Scorecard Representative gave an overview of the scorecard committee meeting and a copy of the scorecard was presented to attendees. No major changes have been made to this year’s scorecard.
Project Review Committee Member:

Elwood McPhail made a motion, seconded by Janice Johnson to nominate Carol Bowles as the Down East Project Review Committee Representative.  The motion passed and Carol has accepted the nomination
Election of an Alternate Regional Lead:

Kim Stevens made a motion seconded by Jim Walker to nominate Janice Sauls as the Down East Regional Committee Alternate Regional Lead. The motion passed. Janice will obtain approval from Lt. Kenny Igleheart to serve.
Updates from Regional Lead:
Ellen shared a request from the Southeastern Regional Committee to have a combined meeting to discuss funding strategies and collaboration.  After discussion regarding the upcoming meeting issues such as the Point in Time Count etc. the committee recommended a February combined meeting date. Ellen will present this recommendation to Rhoda Emanuel, Southeastern Regional Committee Lead.

 After discussion about the definition of Homelessness, Ellen will email the HUD Definition of Homelessness to the Committee.
Point In Time Count:
Ellen shared that the Point in Time Count should be the last week in January 2014 but the date has not been communicated to Regional Leads. We will be responsible for Duplin, Lenoir, Sampson and Wayne Counties.  We will need to elect a Point In Time Count point person.

Meeting Schedule for 2014:

The committee decided to continue the same meeting schedule and location for 2014.  The meetings will be held on the second Wednesday of each month at 11:30 at the Eastpointe Goldsboro Site, Borden Building, Bill Condron Conference Room, 100 South James Street, Goldsboro, NC 27530.
ADJOURNMENT:

Karen Holliday concluded the ending of the meeting due to Ellen Blackman leaving for a meeting at the Eastpointe Corporate office in Beulaville.

The next meeting is scheduled for December 11, 2013 at 11:30 am at Eastpointe –Goldsboro site.
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